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Agenda Review Meeting  

Orlando City Council 

Council Chambers, City Hall 

400 South Orange Avenue 

Monday, January 23, 2016 

 

In attendance: 

Mayor Buddy Dyer 

Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6 - absent 

Chief Assistant City Attorney Kyle Shephard 

Interim City Clerk Amy Iennaco 

Records Specialist Erin O’Donnell 

Officer Raul Zayas, Sergeant at Arms 

Officer Kevlon Kirkpatrick, Sergeant at Arms 

 

Mayor Dyer called the meeting to order at 11:04 a.m.  

Public Comment:  No members of the public appeared for public comment on the consent 

agenda. 

 

Consent Agenda: 

 

Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 – Commissioner Gray indicated that he had no concerns 

regarding the agenda. 

 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 – Commissioner Ortiz indicated that he had no concerns 

regarding the agenda. 

 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 - Commissioner Stuart indicated that he had no 

concerns regarding the agenda, and wanted the Council to be aware that he received a complaint 

about noise resulting from the Monster Jam event held over the weekend at the stadium.  

 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 – Commissioner Sheehan expressed concern over the 

verbiage change in the second reading of Ordinance No. 2016-98, relating to the Downtown 

South Neighborhood Improvement District, specifically amending the eligibility requirements 

for membership on the DSNID Advisory Council. Mr. Shephard indicated that although the 

language has been changed between readings, the change is minor and it will still allow for the 

two boards to work together. 

 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 – Commissioner Hill expressed concern over 

Ordinance No. 2017-3 relating to the designation of Orlando historic landmarks. She was 

particularly concerned over the preservation of landmarks in the Parramore area during the 
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upcoming redevelopment of the area. She requested a deferral of the reading in order to properly 

create a plan to secure those areas from being touched.  

Mayor Dyer noted that Commissioner Sheehan faced a similar issue when her redistrict was 

under redevelopment. He asked if Commissioner Hill was comfortable moving the ordinance 

forward on first reading if they were able to review Parramore historic properties prior to second 

reading. Commissioner Sheehan commented that her area ended up with higher land values with 

the historic landmarks. Commissioner Stuart also added that this was done in College Park and, 

as a result, a variety of types of historic landmarks were identified.  

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 11:12 a.m.  

 

 

Amy T. Iennaco 

Interim City Clerk 

 

 


